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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were President Bob Stobbs, Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe, council member Phil McElroy. Also present were attorney Jason Spindler and town superintendent Jeff Goerges.  Council member Steve Kahre and Paul Freeman were absent.
McElroy made a motion, seconded by Lowe to accept the minutes from last month. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Lowe to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.  

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Lowe to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER’S REPORT:

In the Clerk's Office:  Our budget meeting with Robert Norris of the State DLGF went well, Phil attended also.  Tonight is our 2017 budget public hearing.  We have all the budget numbers in Gateway as required.  Robert explained to us that the State has decided to make things more complicated by adding a new line item in everyone's budget for estimated property tax caps, therefore giving us both a net and gross budget total now for each levied fund.  Budget has been advertised in the newspaper, will go in front of county council for review and then our final Budget vote and adoption will be at our next regular meeting in October.

In the Utility Department:  I have been working with Evansville Water and Sewer trying to get them to repair the south mag meter.  I've spoken with Allen Mounts twice, I've contacted Anthony with the Indiana Utility Consumer counselor Dept which understood what was going on, that we were not being bill accurately, after they reviewed the situation for a week, they got back with me saying they would like to help but could not, even though we are a customer of EWSU, we are also a municipality so they could not step in.  They have been out a couple times and it seems to work for a day or two before losing reading again.  We received another estimated bill for the south mag meter since after 8 weeks it still has not been repaired.  Daniel Claspbell at EWSU assured me he would review our monthly billings until the mag meters are reading accurately again and estimate when needed.  The estimations so far are in line with actual usage history.  

OLD BUSINESS:

1.   Road Grant update
Stobbs advised that we were awarded a road grant from INDOT to repave Boonville-New Harmony Road from Darmstadt Road to Saint Joseph Avenue and also to repave Darmstadt Road from Boonville-New Harmony Road north to town limits near Inglefield Road.
NEW BUSINESS  

1.  Road repaving bids
Stobbs opened the bids.  Metzger was the only company submitting bids.  Metzger's bid was $116,373.70 for Boonville-New Harmony repaving and $69,985.65 for Darmstadt Road repaving.  Council took the bids under advisement.
2.  Budget 2017
Lowe advised that this was our public hearing for the 2017 budget.  Lowe read aloud the funds, budget numbers and levies for next year and asked for any questions.  There were no questions.  Lowe stated next month's meeting will be the budget adoption meeting.
Superintendent’s Report 

Jeff Goerges stated they repaired the ditch where they repaved Jordan Lane.  He noted that they are working on the culvert at Fleener Road and Darmstadt road.  The clutch went out on the tractor and it is currently in the shop for repairs.
Fire Chief Report
Brandon Zimmer from the Scott Township Fire Department attended and presented the fire department report for the month to council.
Board member’s comments 

No board member comments

Attorney’s comments 

No attorney comments

Resident’s comments 

Jim Croce asked if the town ever considered putting in sidewalks, he stated sidewalks would be a good idea on some roads in town.  Bob Stobbs noted that in an agricultural area like ours it probably would not be feasible or affordable.
The meeting adjourned at 8:22pm
Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer
